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THE PHRASE OF THE MONTH

A short dialogue on the morning of Wednesday, 27th June, on the Loon-Plage camp, 
Travellers' area. 
The guys are on edge: since 12th June, the judge of the Administrative Court decided to 
evacuate, every morning, they expect to see the police arrive and to be sent back on the 
roads...

But what does the police do?
Yesterday she shot a kid, and he died.
In Iraq, it's every day...

A WORD FROM THE PRESIDENT

Our REPUBLIQUE and its POLICE!
 
From the early 2000’s
SALAM, a daily witness on the ground, tried to alert the authorities.
Ongoing harassment
Overt physical abuse
Destruction of camps
Substitutions of private items
Confiscation of shoes
Excessive police custody
Etc.
And violence even more visible
Inappropriate use of tear gas
Systematic flash ball shots
 
SALAM, a daily witness from the field, tried to alert the authorities.
These systematic abuses reflect a misuse of the role of police.
The failure to listen to the authorities encourages the abandoning of ethics.
Protective ethics for both the citizen and the police officer,
Putting all our policemen on the “blacklist”, for a few crooked officials!

SOUTENONS,  AIDONS,  LUTTONS ,   AGISSONS
POUR LES MIGRANTS ET LES PAYS EN DIFFICULTE



SALAM, a daily witness from the field, tried to alert the authorities.
In recent years:
“Yellow Vest” protests
Actions against pension reform
Interventions in "neighbourhoods"
The journalists' cameras revealed the attitudes we were denouncing.

Successive rulers bear a heavy responsibility.
Not wanting to hear anything.
Not wanting to see anything.
Not even the cries of alarm from some police unions.
Simply, systematically they praise our police forces.
 
Our police deserve better.
Our police are the fundamental tool for a well-functioning democracy.
It is still necessary that our leaders show courage,
And do not let the police force be dirty for individual slippages.
Or inappropriate orders or even as wrong as illegal!
It is URGENT that our leaders get to work on the subject.
Otherwise, social peace will not be sustainable.
All citizens are ready to find a peaceful Republic.
All citizens are legalistic.
All citizens want ethics, the strong DNA of our police officers.
 
Then we might not experience such riots again.
Likely to cause a lot of deaths!
SALAM knows that only PEACE IS THE SOLUTION!

Jean-Claude Lenoir.

EVENTS OF THE MONTH

LAST MINUTE: ONE MORE DEATH, ONE TOO MANY.
On 5th July, the "Death Group" informs us: "Yesterday a person of Sudanese origin was found 
unconscious on the highway. Sadly, she died last night in Calais hospital. »

The shipwreck in the Ionian Sea on the night of June 13 to 14 had already been enough to land us: 
About 500 dead even if "only" 79 bodies were found...
With us, everyone is there with the certainty of moving quickly to England.
And indeed, more or less easily, more or less quickly, they pass, also at the risk of their lives... 
On June 16, we were informed of the successful crossing of a family (from the Loon-Plage camp) with six 
children. 
It was their 17th attempt...
Summer has finally arrived and the crossings are sometimes easier, between periods of strong winds that 
stop any attempt.
The Home Office publishes 616 arrivals in the United Kingdom on twelve boats on the night of 11 to 12 
June. That means 51 per boat on average. 
Who among us would leave under these conditions?
What if we let them do it, without daring to talk to them "quietly" but at least without hindrance?



However, the police are present everywhere to prevent boarding:- 
            
         - on the places of departure (beaches, dunes...) to deter,

        - in Calais railway station now, to discourage volunteers 
even before an attempt (photo of June 23).

On June 3, for example, about forty Sudanese were searched 
when they got off the train from Amiens under the eyes of one of 
our volunteers. These are people returning from the June 1 
evacuation, further proof of the forced nature of many of these 
bus departures.

On June 9, five vehicles of the Railway Security and the National 
Police were there, at the station.
Groups of guys are stopped, but white people go unchecked. This 
segregation is illegal....
People are separated according to nationality (Afghans, Iranians): 
about thirty people.
All end up passing except the Turks.
Ten people were arrested: they left in two “PAF” vans.
Some are driven back to the train by the police. (picture to the left).

The HRO is escorted outside

HRO

HRO

These are examples.

And we have been going around in circles for months, for years: it is forbidden to leave, but above all we 
must not stay there.
It is the refusal of "fixing bridges", repeated tirelessly. Concretely, this is what justifies the evacuations of 
the camps every other day in Calais. 
They are not intended to protect people:  
June 2: Rue des Huttes, two Afghan families (17 people) are not accepted on buses leaving for CAES 
(Sheltering Centres).
The same day, on the BMX site, the arrested police officer suddenly became aware of it:

What are you going to do with the people inside?" asks the HRO (Human Rights Observers).
We're going to cajole them...  Please, I'm going to ask you to step back...

You just have to discourage people from being there...

CALAIS:
Evacuations hardened during the month.
A timetable (every other morning) seems established. But on June 7, it was again in the afternoon that 
the CRS arrived to move the exiles and pick up the belongings that remain on the camps. Since then, the 
HRO (Human Rights Observers) must also watch in the afternoon if they have not seen anything in the 
morning. On Friday the 16th, the convoy left much later than usual and was not spotted (except of course 
by the exiles on the ground who brought it back later...)
It is as if there was a game of hide and seek for this evacuation work to be done discreetly. For a long 
time, we have been asking the question: "What is their need to hide so that the associations cannot see 
what the police are doing?" 
The perimeters of "security" are a pretext: no danger, no evidence to seek: citizens are allowed to pass, to 
cross the areas of intervention of the police...



The equipment of the Police becomes impressive again: in May, they 
wore only skullcaps, 

On June 7, helmets and shields reappeared. 
Have concerns reappeared in the ranks of 
our "peacekeepers"? We can rather fear 
that they are trying to scare ... Because 
this police deployment is disproportionate: 

In addition to the LBDs often present at the surveillance of security perimeters...
... On June 13, rue de Judea, the HRO spotted a large rifle, which according to the 
CRS was not a LBD. An assault rifle ?

The behaviors are very brutal: on June 9 all 
the people present, are lined up against a 
wall in the City Center; We had never seen 
that before...

Forcing people to move their tents every other day by carrying or dragging 
them, is already terrible violence...

... Especially since the tents are moved further 
and further away from the campsite.

HRO

HRO

HRO

HRO

HRO

HRO

The rule is the same since the hunger strike and Leschi mediation of November 2021: exiles have time to 
pick up their belongings (including tents and tarpaulins), that which is abandoned (this includes the 
belongings of all those who are absent at that time) is picked up.



Many people, returning for an attempt at a crossing, 
sleep on the floor in the city centre: you cannot both risk 
on being the water and keep an eye on all your 
belongings. Those who come back have nothing...
And on June 7, the HRO (Human Rights Observers) 
heard a riot police saying: "There's no one there, so you 
picking up stuff !" when it was the police who got people 
out. 
Two backpacks can be picked up by one person, but 
another cannot get their phone back.

HROc

In addition, the 
destruction of 
makeshift shelters is 
systematic: they allow a 
little storage of 
equipment, therefore 
comfort.
All are forced to move 
by the minute. In this 
photo from 15th June, 
we see an exile 
brushing his teeth and 
a policeman forcing 
him to move, very 
urgently.

HROcHROc

A very large dismantling took place on June 1 in the sectors of Marck (the place called "La 
Turquerie") and the rue de Judée. Everyone had been expecting it for weeks: it was the most 
populated site and had not yet been evacuated. 
At least 14 CRS vans are visible from HRO observation points, and at least four PAF vans.
The police surround people to make them go to buses. (At least six left, loaded.)
The HRO sees about twenty exiles who have managed to escape by the railway and under the fences, 
and others hidden in the bushes.
But a CRS says, in the afternoon, that only the volunteers left by bus...
It has been a long time since bus departures were forced and forced again..

In May 2022 (a year ago) Jean-Claude Lenoir, president of Salam, had called the sub-prefecture on this 
subject:
He was told that the official approach was as follows: when there is dismantling, people are directed to 
the public road (pavement, road,  car parks ...). There, they are told that they are free.
Then, they can go either to the CAES or to the police station (for control of residence permits). This is 
very hypocritical, but it is the current rule.

Our friends have often told us: those who do not agree to board the buses are taken to the police station. 
The choice is quickly made!



On June 1st, in the early afternoon, there were no more exiles left at La Turquerie, and (rental) vans for 
collecting equipment arrived,

In addition to very large skips...
... to complement the usual van 
and small dump truck.

The tents are emptied and collected.
The term "cleaning" is unrealistic...
A police officer says the tents will be 
"reconditioned and made available to the 
Resource Centre". It's hard to believe that 
some can survive the way they're picked up!

HRO

HRO

HRO
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On Friday, June 2, the operation continues: not everything was removed on Thursday.
Salam meets people who were chased out of the Turquerie camp the day before, who have nothing left and who 
have not had places on a bus.
They are hungry: we have to go back to the local area to prepare tea and collect bread and we have to come 
back at the end of the day to distribute duvets and the last few tents we had left. At that moment there is bread 
that has become hard as wood in a vehicle; Boys throw themselves on each other like misery on the world.
On the 3rd, at the Turquerie, many came back and slept on the floor with nothing covering them... The Salam 
team has at least 150 people.

On the 4th, the pickup continues...
... and the land was ploughed on Judea Street, to prevent 
any resettlement, after the dismantling on Thursday.

HRO

Yolaine Bernard

LOON-PLAGE :
When will the camp set up on the Loon-Plage travellers' area be evacuated?
In the May issue of this newsletter, we announced the display, at the entrance of the Travellers' camp, of a 
request for interim useful measures: the Administrative Court then has one week to decide whether or not 
to evacuate an illegally occupied place.  This request, dated 25th May, posted in the afternoon the same day, 
announces the judgment for 31st May (it is important to note that May 27th /28th  and 29th  are the Whitsun 
weekend...) 
A group of one hundred caravans of travellers is expected, says the CUD, for 25th June.

The hearing did take place on 31st  May. The court decision fell on Monday, 12th June .  Lionel Crusoe, lawyer 
for the occupants of the land, writes to us: "As was unfortunately to be expected, the administrative court of 
Lille, in view of the elements in the last place presented by the urban community, ordered the occupants to 
leave the premises." ...

We knew that this occupation could not be definitive...  And we have nothing against Travellers. We still 
refuse to oppose precariousness. We were not asking that the evacuation do not take place. We ask that the 
exiles are not simply be sent back on the roads but moved to a more dignified place. We are not asking for a 
"4-star" campsite, we are just asking for a place with a water point, toilets, and a rubbish dumpster is 
regularly emptied.

Because those who have now set up their tents, where will 
they be able to go? No one knows...
By way of being pushed back always a little further, they no 
longer have many solutions...

On Monday, 19th June, tense, tired of waiting day by day for 
a big final evacuation, a good part of them moved to the 
other side of the D601 road, hoping to find a little respite.
But the next day the movement is in the opposite 
direction... Salam, like other associations, has trouble 
knowing where to distribute...Denise Cassignat



We all do not understand on the 22nd that nothing is yet done to install water and electricity for the 
hundred caravans expected for June 25th...
It seems that this arrival is delayed by a week, if we believe the "Voice of the North" of Thursday, 22nd June, 
which we discover on the 25th.
Our lawyer, Lionel Crusoe, replied the next day: "This new element unfortunately does not make it possible 
to render the order null and void.
It can only lead to the prefect not immediately granting the assistance of the police for the execution of the 
expulsion measure.
In other words, the occupants could benefit, in fact, from a small reprieve... »
That's apparently what's going on...

Our friends have been there since 4th/5th May: it is a pleasant period of respite even if the camp remains 
terribly precarious (without water point except the fire hydrant and without toilets)

A SMALL TRIBUTE TO CONCLUDE, TO THE YOUNG PEOPLE OF THE HRO, to the young people 
because their work requires a good physical shape ( no retirees among them!)

It is necessary to hold the blow of the awakenings in the early 
morning to be in observation from dawn:
First remark of the day on Whatsapp: June 1st in Calais, 6:17 am 
and the 28th in Loon-Plage, 6:39 am.
They do some "security checks" on bikes, to save the vehicle, like 
on the morning of May 21.

And the conditions of 
observation are often 
implausible:
- from far away through a 
fence topped with razor blade 
barbed wire, even if these 
barbed wires draw hearts...

- through the "keyhole", in fact through vegetation or by 
imagining tricks to see what we do not want them to see (we 
continue to wonder what they may have to hide...)

- and from improbable and acrobatic observation posts.

Claire Millot

HRO
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TO ALL THE FUGITIVES WHO DIED AT SEA ...

On 14th June, we learned of the sinking, in the Ionian Sea, of a fishing boat overloaded with migrants... 
More than 500 dead...
 "Liberation" immediately published a powerful editorial by Alexandra Schwartzbrod.

 SHAME

How much longer are we going to accept that children, women and men drown while 

trying, at any cost, to flee hunger, misery and violence to take refuge in Europe? How can 

we, looking at each other without quivering in a mirror every morning, insist on closing 

the borders of Europe twice, knowing that this lock pushes migrants precisely to bypass 

the obstacle and to take the most perilous routes? How can we decently decide to reduce 

the means of rescue at sea thinking that it will deter migrants from attempting the 

crossing? How can we imagine depriving the other the stranger of a better life when we 

are all the products of past migrations and our ancestors have mostly fought the same 

battles? How can we still prevent women and men from coming to work on our territory 

when we are constantly lamenting the lack of staff in hospitals, nurseries, schools, 

transport companies, restaurants, bakeries and so on?

The tragedy of Peloponnese is unspeakable; hundreds of people on a simple fishing boat, 

who had been asked to remove their life jackets in order to pack them down further, gone 

with fear in the stomach from Syria, Afghanistan and Libya, with no possible alternative. 

When we think back to the cries of outrage after the tragedy of Annecy, last week, to the 

Zemmour and other Ciotti who hastened to make a particular case a generality to better 

distil fear and prosper their little business of hatred of foreigners, we are ashamed for 

them. It is high time to change our logic, and if not for humanitarian reasons, at least for a 

matter of common sense: our policy of non-reception migration does not work. It does not 

deter those who leave for Europe from testing their luck. It kills them.



REDISCOVERY OF THE NEW WORLD

tiré de "La Croix Hebdo" du 30 juin 2023.



A MILITANT MARCH

Salam was represented at the 17th June march along the border (65 km, in relay, from Coquelles to De 
Panne). 
The march, organized by Collectiv Aid, aimed to draw attention to the violence of border policies.
Agnès did the stage (10 km) between Grande-Synthe and Leffrinckoucke.

Claire Millot



A SUCCESS IN COURT.

A real victory in Ouistreham.

Salam was not involved in this dispute since we do not intervene in Normandy. But the fight was the same 
as here in Calais. So we are very happy for the exiles who survive there and also because it can set a 
precedent for our camps.
Indeed, the judge of the Administrative Court of Caen, on 2nd June , ordered the municipality  of 
Ouistreham and the prefecture of Calvados to "create, in the  immediate vicinity of the migrant camp, water 
points and latrines, as well as a device of access to showers according to modalities providing dedicated 
slots for vulnerable people" in connection with the applicant associations and within eight days.

Claire Millot.

THANK YOU

THANK YOU TO OUR VOLUNTEERS.
First to Frederic: passing through on 1st June among us, he left us a beautiful series of portraits are you 
have just below a (very small) glimpse...

to those who prepare...

Frédéric De Bels

Frédéric De Bels

Frédéric De Bels



To those who cook

To those who distribute...

To those who provide Emmaus collections...

Frédéric De Bels

Frédéric De Bels

Frédéric De Bels

Frédéric De Bels

Anne Mainy

Anne Mainy



To those who clean the day 
after thunderstorm showers.
On 20th June, the basement of 
the Salle Guérin is flooded, it is 
tradition, and discreetly, in the 
shadows, Henri comes to clean. 
On 21st June, he was 
accompanied by Marie and 
Denise and the young Samba 
who provided much of his 
strength..

Denise Cassignat Denise Cassignat

To those who pass: 
- On June 3rd, two students from the IUT of Tourcoing in GOAL training "social careers", with 

as tutored project: "experiences, migration path and violence(s)".

- Justine, little girl lost on 3rd June the wrong room for the propaganda, made against bad luck 
good heart by giving us a real hand for the preparation of the fruit salad. Quentin then had 
a promising SMS exchange with his mother:

- Sophie, from Shefield University, who is doing research on borders, in relation to art, and who spent 
almost two weeks with us. We very much hope to see her again.

- Our interns, those who completed their engagement in June: Candis in Calais and Imane in Dunkirk..

- To those who came back to lend a hand to the passage:
César and Elsa, on June 5, from the team that fried on the field on December 31..



- Sunny, now staying in the Emmaus community, wanted to spend one of his days of freedom with us 
again (12th  June). He did us a great service...

Claire Millot

Claire Millot

To those who can be called and who always say a YES when there is a transport to ensure, usually 
foodstuffs: Dominique, José, Pierre...

For the restoration of our website, after a serious hack: Special thanks to Wilfried, unique in his kind. 
It was he who had voluntarily created the site at its origin.
He has now agreed to work, for a nominal fee, on its restoration.

THANK YOU TO THOSE, KNOWN OR UNKNOWN, WHO GAVE US GIFTS FOR OUR EXILE 
FRIENDS.
And sorry to those who are missing from this list, because I was not aware of their passage or 
because my memory is aging...

- Brigitte and Jean-Noël, from Templeuve, famous in Salam for the tarpaulins they regularly 
bring in winter, returned on Monday, 19th June with warm clothes, cans for water, blankets 
all clean.

- Youssef donated clothes to us on June 10.
- A gentleman offered us 6,000 cups for the breakfasts of Calais.

- Hasbia, once again, pointed out blankets to take to Maldegem in Belgium. 

On 6th June , Pierre and Dominique went to pick them up without counting their 
kilometres.
The blankets then furnished a good part of the basement of the Guérin room...

Hasbia

Arthur L



- Thank you to all those who mobilized, following the call on Facebook, to give us empty bottles to fill to 
distribute water. Special thanks to the lady who brought 5 Litre bottles (as well as two crab claws!)

THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO HELPED US ON BEHALF OF A COMPANY OR AN ASSOCIATION 
THAT IS A FRIEND OR IN THE PROCESS OF BECOMING ONE...

Thank you once again to Onjali and his association "O's Refugee Aid Team" who offers us every 
month since November an important food fund.
And thanks to Caroline who does the shopping for us, on her behalf...

Caroline Cottet Caroline Cottet

Thank you to Secours Populaire/Copains du Monde, Christian Hogard, Caroline and their team.
It's great: a load of bread and pastries twice a week is a royal gift.
So, one thank-you for the month of June, but a HUGE THANK YOU to them and their whole team!

Thanks to the Aldi store on rue du Kruysbellaert: twice a week we go in the morning to get surplus fruit 
and vegetables. This is a plus for us of high quality.
Thanks to Sylvie from Sésame who sent us there!

On 5th June, "Troc and Co" of the People's University of Grande-Synthe, brought us trays covered 
with slices of gratin, semolina cakes ... They were organic vegetarian dishes, prepared the same morning. 
On Saturday the 10th Tom went to get them salads, and on the 15th they brought gourmet peas.
A great cooperation is being set up...

Our lifelong friends from FTS, in Bailleul, gave us a large batch of spoons for Loon-Plage.

Thanks to Jean-Paul and Martine who 
made the trip to bring them to us.

It was again FTS who offered 
Calais, on June 12, for 
breakfast, a pallet of milk, 
more than welcome!

Claire Millot

Danièle Herbecq



Thank you to the Maison de Quartier de Rosendaël who gave us a place in the celebration of 3rd 
June.

As part of the animation "one for me, one 
for you", candles were made by the 
visitors: one for them, one for the Loon-
Plage camp. The candle, symbol of light, 
seemed to us all to impose itself as an 
object of sharing. 
Special thanks to Marion, both animator at 
the Maison de Quartier and volunteer in 
Salam, who made the link and allowed this 
experience.

Claire Millot

Claire MillotThe rest of the biscuits prepared on site 
during the party were brought back by 
Marion for the distribution by Salam on 
Saturday lunchtime: a small dessert 
supplement well appreciated.



Thank you to the « Salicorne association » from Berck on sea  who gave us 25 kg of Sicilian organic 
pastas ( with the help of the association « Givrés d’oranges » from Lille)

Thank you to everyone who joined forces to bring us blankets and clothes for our friends to fight 
this chilly spring:

The parish of Saint Bertin Saint Joseph de la Colme: we were called on 1st and 21st June, to remove good 
warm clothes. It was the fifth and sixth time since the mobilization of the children of the faith and their 
parents at the beginning of Lent... Lent is long over, but solidarity has not weakened...

The Little Chapel "Notre-Dame des dunes à Dunkerque" continued to collect the blankets and we were 
called on 24th June to collect them again.

The Audotri association gave us new covers on 
2nd June.

Martine and Raphaëlle from the Parish of 
the Good Shepherd of Armentières returned 
on June 17 to bring us clothes and some blankets. 

The Collège Jean Jaurès, in Aire sur la Lys is 
where Denise and Ghislaine had made an 
intervention last November. They were invited to 
come on June 14 to pick up refurbished, washed 
and ironed clothes, in short ready to wear.
Their car was as full as an egg!

Arthur L

Ghislaine Leurs

Denise Cassignat



AND FINALLY THANK YOU TO ALL THOSE WHO MADE US FINANCIAL DONATIONS,
without which we would not be able to maintain the vans, put diesel in the tanks, pay for the water and 
electricity used in our premises, replace the gas cylinders...
Thank you to all those (close friends and strangers) who slipped us a ticket, sent us a cheque, made a 
transfer directly or by Helloasso.

THANK YOU TO BETHLEHEM, TO ABDELKADER AND TO THE ASSOCIATION RENAISSANCE, 
TO FLANDRES TERRE SOLIDAIRE, TO THE PROTESTANT MUTUAL AID, TO THE AUBERGE 
DES MIGRANTS which shares with us the tonne of bananas offered by CONHEXA once a week, 
To EMMAUS which gives us surpluses every week, for Calais as for Grande-Synthe, to the 
Ressourcerie de Montreuil sur mer ("Il était deux fois") and to the Secours Catholique de Berck 
who provide each month clothes brought to Calais by André de Merlimont, at the JARDINS DE 
COCAGNE, the COMORIAN DAMES, the RESTAURANT DU CAP in Escalles, the Calais bakeries 
and those opposite the Noordover, "La mie du pain" and "Au bon pain d'ancienne" by 
Coudekerque.  Week after week, they are there to help us. Thanks to HRO and Olivier Schittek who 
allow us to publish their photos.

THANK YOU to the diocesan association of Lille which, through the parish of Grande-Synthe, has been 
graciously making available the premises of the Salle Guérin, for about fifteen years.

THANK YOU to Michel who ensures the layout of this newsletter, without fail, for years, 
to Chris who translates it into English, month after month, for our website,
to Antoine who manages the Facebook Page, also without fail, since 2017,
and Guillaume who introduced us to the LinkedIn network a year ago.

Claire Millot.

OUR NEEDS FOR VOLUNTEERS

Dunkirk: 
We need people on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays from the beginning of the peeling 
chore (8 am) to the end of the dishes (between 2 and 4 pm). In between, we distribute the meals.

Call Claire (06 34 62 68 71). From outside France 00 33 6 34 62 68 71

Calais:
Salam continues the distribution of enhanced breakfasts every morning with tea and coffee.
But we are sorely lacking volunteers, especially volunteers with driver's licenses:
Meeting at 8 am at the local, 13 rue des Fontinettes.

Call Yolaine at 06.83.16.31.61. From outside France 00 33 6 83.16.31.61

CALL FOR DONATIONS

MONEY NEEDS

Without state subsidies and with a very significant reduction in subsidies from local and regional 
authorities, we still need money to make the work of the association last:
Maintenance of premises and vans, fuel, purchase of food that is missing...

Visit the association's website: www.associationsalam.org 
Section: "Support us"

http://www.associationsalam.org/


Go through HELLOASSO:
https://www.helloasso.com/associations/salam-nord-pas-de-calais/formulaires/2/widget

or simply send a cheque to:
Association Salam
PO Box 47
62100 CALAIS

You are entitled to a 66% tax reduction on these donations, in cash by one of our volunteers, by check 
payable to SALAM, or by bank transfer (direct or by Helloasso) ( please check your local tax laws )

A big thank you to all our generous donors!

TENTS AND TARPAULINS!

From dismantling to dismantling, the tents are removed at both sites and we are unable to replace them. 
Many people sleep with nothing protecting them, in all weathers.
But we hesitate to suggest you buy tents: the life expectancy of a tent is a few days...
On the other hand, tarpaulins, pieces of  3 m by 3m (or 2.50m by 3m), cost much less and allow an honest 
man to spend a night under the shelter.  

Otherwise, the most pressing needs on both sites:
BLANKETS (DUVETS, SLEEPING BAGS).

hygiene products (shampoo, shower gel, deodorant, sunscreen, etc.), especially razors, 
towels,

men's clothing from XS to XL: underpants, long underpants and thermal leggings and thermal sweaters, 
socks, jogging pants, jeans, shorts, t-shirts, 
SHOES for men: trainers or light hiking shoes (sizes 40 to 46),
 sandles, caps.

backpacks,
lamps and batteries,
water packs,
bags (small backpacks, garbage bags, freezer bags, tote bags and plastic bags))

Food for Calais:
Milk
tea and sugar, soluble coffee,
cans of sardines and cans of tuna,
cream Cheese,
dried fruits,
Power banks/ batteries.

To drop off your donations, RDV 13 rue des Fontinettes, and call 06 83 16 31 61.

And for Grande-Synthe:
Especially canned vegetables of all kinds (we have been receiving much less fresh goods for some time),
bags of pulses, 
spices,

Drop off your donations in the Salle Guérin, rue Alphonse Daudet, behind St Jacques Church on Mondays, 
Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m.   



CALL FOR CONTRIBUTIONS

You can always take your membership for 2023.
The membership form is attached to this mailing.

If you are not yet a member, do not hesitate to join us.
Whether you are an active volunteer or not, becoming a member gives the association the strength to 
Union! We were more than 250 members in 2022, already more than 200 at the end of April 2023, help us 
to exceed the threshold of 300.

CONTACT US

http://www.associationsalam.org
salamnordpasdecalais@gmail.com
Facebook page: SALAM Nord/Pas-de-Calais
And the new LinkedIn page, available at the following link : 
www.linkedin.com/in/association-salam-nord-pas-de-calais  

Association SALAM
PO Box 47
62100 CALAIS

Association SALAM,
Salle Guérin, Quartier St Jacques,
1, rue Alphonse Daudet,
59760 Grande-Synthe

http://www.associationsalam.org/
mailto:salamnordpasdecalais@gmail.com
http://www.linkedin.com/in/association-salam-nord-pas-de-calais%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank


Bulletin d'adhésion 2023

Merci de remplir le bulletin ci-dessous et de le renvoyer à l'adresse suivante :
Association SALAM-Nord/Pas-de-Calais

BP 47
62100 CALAIS

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
----------------------

Monsieur/
Madame :________________________________Prénom__________________________________    

Adresse____________________________________________________________________________

                                                                                                                                                 
                                     

Code postal                                        Ville                                                                  Pays      
                                   

Téléphone                                                        E mail                                                               
                                 

  ⃝ J'adhère à l'association en versant la somme de 10 €.

(5 € pour les étudiants et demandeurs d'emploi , adhésion valable jusqu'au 31/12/2023)
                                           
Date et signature :

  ⃝ Je fais un don* à l'association Salam en versant la somme de :                                         
                       
*Par chèque à l'ordre de l'association Salam. Un reçu fiscal vous sera adressé

⃝  Je souhaite recevoir davantage d'informations sur l'association Salam.


